
 

 

 

 
STAFF REPORT 

 

 

TO: Board Meeting MEETING: October 16, 2018 
    
FROM: Courtney Simpson FILE:  0400-60 
 Senior Planner   
    
SUBJECT: Referral of Comox Valley Regional District Regional Growth Strategy Amendment 

– for Acceptance 
  

RECOMMENDATION 

1. That the Board respond to the Comox Valley Regional District to accept their proposed 
Bylaw No. 539 “Comox Valley Regional District Regional Growth Strategy Bylaw No. 120, 
Amendment No. 1”. 

SUMMARY 

In accordance with the Local Government Act, the Comox Valley Regional District (CVRD) is 
seeking acceptance by the RDN Board of their proposed amendment to their Regional Growth 
Strategy (RGS) (Attachment 1 – Referral Letter from CVRD). Given that there is no impact to 
the RDN from the minor amendment process for the CVRD RGS contained within the CVRD’s 
proposed bylaw, the recommendation is for the RDN to accept the RGS. 

BACKGROUND 

The CVRD is amending its RGS to change language in Section 5.2 – Amendments to the RGS. 
After receiving referral of a proposed RGS amendment, affected local governments must review 
the RGS in the context of any official community plans and regional growth strategies for its 
jurisdiction, both those that are current and those that are in preparation, and in the context of 
any other matters that affect its jurisdiction.  

The proposed amendments are limited to the process for amending the CVRD’s RGS. No 
changes are proposed that affect the use of land such as land use designations or policies 
related to servicing and development. As the RDN is an adjacent local government and not a 
participant in the CVRD’s RGS, the RDN is unaffected by the proposed amendment, and the 
recommendation is to accept the RGS. 

ALTERNATIVES 

1. Respond to the Comox Valley Regional District to accept their proposed Bylaw No. 539 
“Comox Valley Regional District Regional Growth Strategy Bylaw No. 120, Amendment 
No. 1”. 

2. Not respond to the Comox Valley Regional District, which is considered as acceptance if 
a response is not given within 60 days from date of the referral. 
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3. Respond to the Comox Valley Regional District that the RDN refuses to accept the RGS 
and provide reasons why the RGS amendment is not accepted. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

There are no financial implications to accepting the CVRD’s RGS. If the Board refuses to accept 
the RGS there would be implications for staff time as it would require participation in a process 
to reach agreement with the CVRD and other affected local governments. 

STRATEGIC PLAN IMPLICATIONS 

Consideration of this referral helps advance 2016-2020 Board Strategic Plan priorities of “Focus 
on Governance” and “Focus on Relationships”. 

 

 
______________________________________  
Courtney Simpson  
csimpson@rdn.bc.ca 
September 26, 2018  
 
Reviewed by: 

 P. Thompson, Manager, Long Range Planning 

 G. Garbutt, General Manager, Strategic and Community Development 

 P. Carlyle, Chief Administrative Officer 
 

Attachments 
1. Referral Letter from CVRD  


